Greetings to Stainton and Hemlington Church Members and Friends of Stainton Church
Welcome to the e-News for

Friday 3rd June 2022


We hope you are well and keeping safe. If you need any
practical support please do get in touch.
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Come and join the Platinum Jubilee celebration!
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Stainton Church is hosting a bring-and-share Picnic / Afternoon Tea to celebrate HM The Queen's 70-years as our Monarch; we do hope you will be able to come and join the party!!!!

Come and join us from 2.00-4.00pm on Friday 3rd June 2022 in the Churchyard and Parish Room. Please bring something delicious that you would like to share with others who come.

The Church will be open with a History Display and all manner of family activities.

We hope to have a display of Royal memorabilia so if you have commemorative china etc celebrating royal events (eg the Coronation or any of the Queen's Jubilees) please bring your items and display them for all to see; the Church will be open from 1.30pm to set up the display.
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Stainton “Big Sing” – July 2017
Stainton "Big Sing" 2022

Dear e-News Readers: can we urge you to make a note in your diaries to attend the 2022 Stainton "Big Sing" at 3.00pm on Sunday 5th June 2022 (Pentecost Sunday). 

The "Big Sing" is a joint venture between Stainton Parish Church and Stainton Methodist Church and will be held outside the Stainton Memorial Hall in Meldyke Square. There will be a number of readings given by members of the two Churches and some hymns led by a Marske Brass Band.

Let's use this opportunity to proclaim our faith to those who live around us.
Claire’s Contemplation
This weekend as we are all aware is a double celebration. We commemorate Pentecost on Sunday, the time when Jesus sent the Holy Spirit upon the disciples and they were all able to speak in other languages, as the Spirit gave them ability. It is wonderful that the scriptures are translated into so many languages across the world today, so that people can learn about the Christian faith. Now I’m not particularly gifted at other languages, however when I am abroad, I find it interesting and fascinating that I am usually able to follow a church service in their language, following the flow of the liturgy, and even recognising the Lord’s Prayer, and often a scripture reading, due to the rhythm. 

This weekend of course it is also the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, a great celebration of 70 years of unswerving, dedicated, faithful, humble service to the nation, the Commonwealth and the world. I was not yet born when the Queen ascended to the throne, much less so when the Holy Spirit descended upon the disciples! However, both have been a constant presence in some form during my life. The stability of the United Kingdom and Great Britain throughout this time, despite being involved in conflicts overseas, have been testament to her endeavours to solidify and cement international relations on behalf of us all, and who knows how many other conflicts have been averted due to her great service?

I do remember the Queen’s Silver Jubilee in 1977. I was only 10 years old, and my mum took my brother and me to Grangetown as the Queen was passing through on the way to Middlesbrough as part of her Jubilee tour. We stood near the roundabout as the cavalcade of vehicles slowly drove by, and I was thrilled to get a glimpse of her waving from her very posh shiny black car. I was also in a newly-formed marching band at the time, and on the day of celebrations we had an engagement to do a display at a nursing home, which meant that I missed out on the local street party (which was actually held in my primary school). 

The Queen is also the supreme governor of the Church of England, and as such she has a deep personal faith, which has been expressed throughout her reign on numerous occasions and through a life well-lived. She often takes the opportunity in her Christmas Day speeches to include elements of her faith, and in her very first one in 1952, she requested that the nation pray for her “…. that God may give me wisdom and strength to carry out the solemn promises I shall be making, and that I may faithfully serve Him and you, all the days of my life.” During her Coronation service, she was anointed with the oil of chrism. This part of the service was not filmed as it was considered too holy at that time. However, her crown and jewels and royal regalia were removed, and she was anointed with this oil of chrism and prayed over. The prayers invited the Holy Spirit to set her apart as God’s servant; a role which she has fulfilled conscientiously and with commitment. 

During Baptism services, in addition to the person receiving the Holy Spirit through the symbolic washing away of sins with the blessed holy water, I use the oil of chrism to anoint the person. I also explain what the oil is and its specialness, bringing that person into the royal household of God. It is always hoped that the person will then go on to live a life in service to God, fulfilling their potential, using their God-given gifts, and remaining faithful to Him for the rest of their lives. The Queen is an excellent example of how the Holy Spirit has enabled, equipped, guided and led her through her own life, being that constant presence and guide. And so, this weekend is an opportunity for us all to give thanks to God, thanks to our Queen, and to continue to declare ‘God Save the Queen’. 

Revd Claire

 ______________________________________________________________

Services in our Churches this week
On Sunday 5th June 2022 we celebrate the Feast of Pentecost - there will just one service, a Joint Church Family Service of Holy Communion, at Brookfield at 9.30am led by our Vicar Revd Claire Todd.

Please note: there will not be services at Stainton or Hilton that day ....

However, at 3.00pm on Pentecost Sunday in Stainton Meldkye Square, outside the Memorial Hall, there will be the 2022 Stainton "Big Sing"; we hope that you will be able to come and join in - please see the details above.

On Wednesday 8th June 2022 there will be a Service of Holy Communion at 10.00am at Brookfield Church led by our Vicar, Revd Claire Todd.
____________________________

If you are unable to join us for the Joint service at Brookfield on Pentecost Sunday 5th June 2022 please do use the sheet for worship-at-home prepared by Joan Mason which we shall send out by separate e-mail and which you can download and print off from this link.
___________________________ 


Also you might like to watch and listen to the Diocesan Reflection for this Pentecost Sunday which is given by the Archbishop of York, Stephen Cottrell. Archbishop Stephen reflects on the Platinum Jubilee and the Gospel reading for Pentecost (John 14: 8-17). You can find the Reflection at this link.
 ________________________________________________________________
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Please continue to pray for Ukraine
Here is a prayer from the Christian Charity "Operation Mobilisation (OM)"
Oh Lord, we cry out to You to draw near to the men, women and children in Ukraine, as well as those who have fled.

We pray that You will work in this situation, and that many would experience the love of Jesus.

Father, protect the vulnerable. We weep, Lord, and we know Your heart is broken for our very broken world. 
Amen

(*) George Verwer, Founder of OM, and his small team realised that God's plan was to mobilise His Church to reach the nations. As they began to share their vision, hundreds of Christians responded. So Operation Mobilisation was born.
Source: https://www.uk.om.org/history-and-vision
 ___________________________________________________________
Leading Your Church into Growth

Can we remind you that it would be really good to use the LYCiG "prayer for growth" in your personal quiet times with God?

God of mission, Who alone brings growth to your Church, send your Holy Spirit to give:
· Vision to our planning, 

· Wisdom to our actions, 

· Joy to our worship, and 
· Power to our witness.
Help our church to grow in numbers, in spiritual commitment to You and in service to our local community, through Jesus Christ our Lord.
Amen
Clergy Support
Here are our Vicar Revd Claire Todd's contact details:

Revd Claire Todd
Brookfield Vicarage, 89 Low Lane, Brookfield Middlesbrough TS5 8EF

Tel: 01642-975984             
E-mail: revtoddy@gmail.com 

Claire's day off is Friday; if you ring her please leave a message so that she can get back to you.

With all good wishes to you
Bob Ardley 
Ashdale House, 
26 Meldyke Lane,  
Stainton, 
Middlesbrough 
TS8 9AU 
Tel: 01642-284525

E-mail: bob.ardley@ntlworld.com   
Extra for Friday 2022-06-03.doc
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